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Dear Parents, 

 

I wish to advise that I will be taking leave from 23rd August to 8th September. Mrs Sarah OôRourke will 

be Acting Principal during this time. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Marina Hardy 

New School Phone Number    

8664 7100 
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Friday Morning Prayer  

Year 2 will be leading us in   

Friday Morning Prayer. 

Wednesday 16th August,               
Years 3 & 4 will attend mass in 
the Year 4 Learning Space at  
9 am for our Parish Mass.  Next 
week Year 3 will coming along to 

Wednesdayôs mass on  
23rd  August. We invite all  

parents and parishioners to join 
us. 

 

Parish Mass in the Library  

Feast of the Assumption 

School Feast Day - The Triumph of the Cross 

Today, Tuesday 15th August is the Feast of the         

Assumption. On this day we celebrate the raising of 

Mary to heaven, body and soul, at the end of her 

earthly life. 

 

Within the celebration of the Feast of the Assumption, 

we can reflect on the role of our Blessed Mother Mary, 

in the mystery of our own salvation. 

 

We believe that Mary was free of all sin. The                  

Archangel Gabriel recognised her as ñfull of graceò, 

ñblessed among womenò and ñone with the Lord.ò Mary 

had been chosen to be the Mother of our saviour. By 

the power of the Holy Spirit, she conceived our Lord 

Jesus Christ, and through her, true God became also man, ñThe Word became 

flesh and dwelt among us.ò 

We see Maryôs life as the faithful servant of God who shared closely in the 
birth, life, death and resurrection of our Lord. We can see that the promises our 
Lord has given each of us, of sharing eternal life, including a resurrection of the 
body, were fulfilled in Mary. 

 
Prayer for the Assumption of Mary 

Father in heaven, 
all creation rightly gives you praise, 

for all life and all holiness come from you. 
In the plan of your wisdom 

she who bore the Christ in her womb 
was raised body and soul in glory to be with him in heaven. 
May we follow her example in reflecting your holiness 
and join in her hymn of endless love and praise. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 

On Wednesday 13th September the school will join together for a very  
special celebration of our feast day. We will celebrate a whole school mass 

in our MPLC at 9:15am. Everyone is welcome. 

Receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation 

This week, many of our Year 6 students will be receiving the Sacrament of Confirmation. They have 
been preparing for this over the last two weeks both at the parish and at home. Confirmation 
strengthens and seals the blessings of Baptism as well as calls on the Holy Spirit to empower and 
gift the candidate (person being Confirmed). Confirmation marks the final stage of initiation into the  
Catholic Church, started at Baptism and continued through Holy Communion. The Confirmation  
celebrations will be at 7:30pm on Thursday and Friday night of this week.  

Enrolling now for 2018  
Applications are now being                   

accepted for Kindergarten 2018. 

Please inform family and friends  

if they have children who are           

eligible to attend. 

http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=3475
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=7101
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5813
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=10963
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5201
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=5998
http://www.catholic.org/clife/jesus


NAPLAN School Readiness 2017 

NAPLAN is moving online. This means moving NAPLAN from the current paper-based tests to computer-based assessments. 

The transition to NAPLAN online will commence from 2018. Significant planning, development, research and trialing has been 

carried out to make sure we are all ready to move NAPLAN online. 

NSW schools will participate in a school readiness test between 14 August and 22 September. The readiness test is a 
ópractice runô for schools to participate in a trial NAPLAN Online.  

The readiness test will allow schools to:  
 

¶ become familiar with the NAPLAN online test format and process.  
 

¶ check whether they have the technical capacity, rooms and devices to administer NAPLAN online.  
 

¶ provide students in NAPLAN years 3, 5, 7 & 9 with the opportunity to experience the online test question types and          
format. 

At Holy Cross this means that students in Years 3 and 5 will participate in the School Readiness Test in Week 7 of this term.  

¶ Year 3 students will undertake online assessments for numeracy, reading and language conventions (spelling, grammar 

and punctuation). One assessment. 

 

¶ Year 5 students will undertake all NAPLAN content areas (including writing) online. Two assessments. 

We will not receive any individual student data from the online platform. This is a School Readiness assessment for us to  

ensure that we are ready to administer NAPLAN Online in the future. 

All students are expected to participate. For further information please see http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment 

We welcome everyone to join us in taking a journey back in time at the Holy Cross Australian History Museum. As part of their latest 

History project, our Year 5 students have been learning all about significant events and people from the 1800's. Their project brief 

was to create a museum exhibit explaining all about the event or person they chose. Starting with a virtual tour of the Smithsonian 

Museum of Natural History for inspiration they have been researching, learning, designing and creating throughout the project.  The 

students would love to share their hard work and learning with you all. 

 

 Come along and take a look at the  

Year 5 Highlights in History - the Late 1800ôs exhibits on display 

Venue: Library 

Date: Friday 18th August 

Time: 2:30pm onwards 

Year 5 Australian History Museum Exhibition  

Coming to Holy Cross  

Welcome Everyone! 
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The Fatherôs Day Stall will be held on Monday 28th 

August in the MPLC. Each child is to bring along 

$6.00 to purchase a gift. The gift comes wrapped 

and with a label for the child to write their name on. 

Any parents who are able to assist at the Fatherôs Day 

stall please meet in the Multi Purpose Learning Centre 

at 9.00 am.  

&ÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 3ÔÁÌÌ 

Our students have a less than  

2 weeks to complete the               

challenge. The students are able 

to read the books themselves or 

alternatively have the books 

read to them.  

 

Closes on  

Friday 25 August 2017 

&ÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 'ÉÆÔÓ 

Thank you to the wonderful parents who assisted with 

the pre-cutting of the wrapping paper.   

 

Mrs Wearing, Mrs Moriarty, Mrs Moffatt,                              

Mrs Prodromakis, Mrs Fevre, Mr Urizar, Mrs Meredith, 

Mrs Bingham & Mrs Hanwella 

 

Wrapping of gifts will take place on Friday 18th August 

after Friday Morning Prayer.  
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3ÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÈÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ             

ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙÓ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȢ 

Jaelene Jabson, Lleyton Scott, Jessica Redcliffe, 

Talan Manio, Matilda Connolly, Daniel Driscoll,           

Andres Delovino, Ari Sutcliffe, Gurshaan Bangu & 

Jacob Battle  

Wed 16th Aug Mass Year 4 

Wed 16th Aug Book Author visit 

Wed 16th Aug Year 5 Fizzics Incursion 

Thurs 24th Aug Book Week Activity 

Mon 28th Aug Fatherôs Day Stall 

Fri 1st Sep Fatherôs Day Prayer 

Wed 13th Sep   Whole school mass 9.15am 

Fri 15th Sep K-2 Sports Carnival 

Fri 15th Sep Stage 3 Touch Boys & Girls 

Fri 22nd Sep Last day of Term 

Mon 9th Oct First day of Term 4 

Congratulations to all the students who entered into the  

Parramatta Eels                                                               

Jerseys Up For Grab Competition   

The entries were outstanding and very creative.  

Our creative entries included:  - posters, songs, 

poems, game boards, letters, videos and many 

more creative ways to persuade Miss Hardy to win 

a Parramatta Eels Jersey.   

 

Congratulations to the winners: 

 

Talia H, Noah R, Stefan F, Rishan K, Caitlin W,  

Payton O, Thomas M and Ashley M 

 
 

THANK YOU TO MRS MICHELLE SAMSON 

(Mother of Kai in Year 1)  who kindly organised the 

jerseyôs for our school.   

¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 5ŀǘŜǎ 




